ATA Science Council Meeting
05 09 24

Calgary

In Attendance:

Gillian Vas



Karen Atkinson

Mary McDougall


Mike Kischuk

Barb Borchert


Myrna Foxcroft

Rachel Toews


Kevin Klemmer

Ed Leong



Dennis Oppelt

Frank Bruseker


Derek Collins

Keith Roscoe


Colleen Yoshida

Kevin Joncas


Erick Noriega

Cliff Sosnoski

Call to order at 09:08

Introductions were made and the agenda was amended to fit timelines.

1. Moved by G. Vas; seconded by K. Klemmer to approve the amended agenda. Carried.

2. Minutes were moved by K. Atkinson; seconded by C. Yoshida. Carried.

3. “State of the Union” – D. Oppelt spoke regarding progress on talks with regionals, amendments to the handbook, inventory, changes to the ATASC pamphlet, and changes to the constitution. He stressed the importance of communication between meetings. F. Bruseker raised the issue of ATA membership in relation to ATASC membership and conferences. A list is available of people who rejected their ATA memberships.
4. Reports (additions to written submissions). 

C. Yoshida sat in on Integration ICT / Biology curriculum sessions. She is field-testing the new curriculum and text.

E. Leong mentioned a comic book – ‘Inspector Protector’, a need for more science sessions at the Calgary convention, and his work for Nelson.

K. Klemmer cited his involvements with a student teacher, Calgary regionals, Nelson text work.

E. Noriega has been playing with science toys in an effort to assist elementary teachers and is attending curriculum meetings in October.

5. Budget – K. Joncas reviewed the summary sheets of expenses, income, and budget. He explained some lines (‘advance repayments’ were loans to conference being repaid; Miscellaneous income is mostly transfer payments. E. Leong raised the issue of publications. Membership numbers are needed to judge estimated costs for the postage and printing.

Moved by M. Kischuk; seconded by C. Yoshida that money be added to the budget lines for the Journal and the newsletter. Discussion included postage rate increases, late publications, resulting in a friendly amendment to add 5% to postage lines. Carried.
Moved by K. Klemmer; seconded by M. Foxcroft that the amended budget be taken to the AGM in November. Carried.

Discussion continued. Clarification on profit/loss statement, T-Bills, bank accounts.

6. Conference 2006 – M. McDougall expressed appreciation for the opportunity to attend Sumer Conference. She continued with a request for direction from executive with regard to necessary changes in expenditures for conferences. 
Moved by M. McDougall; seconded by B. Borchert that general presenter compensation for Conference 2006 be as follows:
- Free registration for 1 person
- $75 for a 60 min session
- $100 for a 90 min session
- free delegate gift
Rationale included mention longer sessions, the fact that other conferences do not pay presenters at all, and the danger of losing people if too drastic a move were made. E. Leong indicated that the conference committee can make these decisions without motions at this meeting, but the need to have the changes supported was then emphasized. C. Sosnoski noted that a reduction in fee with a lengthening of time is a double change in costs since there will be fewer sessions overall. Carried.
Moved by M. McDougall; seconded by B. Borchert, that the following expenses be covered for Council executive for Conference 2006:

- free registration

- accomodation in a single room

- meals

-mileage costs to be determined

- sub costs for 1 day maximum

Discussion raised the issues of current costs to cover exec expenses and what could be done to reduce those costs. Amended (friendly) by C. Yoshida to remove the coverage for meals and single rooms (council will share accommodation).  Carried.

Note: The question of whether it were necessary for exec to move these changes was repeatedly raised by E. Leong. M. Kischuk indicated that it is prudent that this group make a decision and put it in writing so the direction is set, clear, and binding.


M. McDougall continued her report with a request for theme ideas. Discussion then turned to mileage and a need to reduce costs of council.
Moved by M. McDougall; seconded by B. Borchert that a $5000 advance be paid to Conference 2006.  Carried.
7. New Curriculum Protocol – ATASC must follow protocol that has the Minister as the last step. K. Klemmer questioned this requirement when a ‘regular person’ can write directly to the minister. F. Bruseker indicated that it is a matter of legal responsibility. We represent larger groups of people and we have a responsibility to ensure our communication meets the guidelines of the Association and does not contradict policy. Discussion centered on proper protocol (write to ATA President who passes it through Staff at Barnett House, table officers, etc). M. Kischuk noted that having C. Nixon appointed to ATASC allows for informal discussion and possible resolution before the formal approach is taken.

8. Moved by D. Collins; seconded by C. Yoshida to direct the table officers and M. Kischuk to amend the handbook as required.  Carried.
9. Mileage – D. Oppelt raised the issue of the 7 cent incentive for carpooling. Costs have increased drastically.

Moved by C. Yoshida; seconded by M. Foxcroft that the 7 cent reduction carpooling incentive be removed, effective September 1, 2005.
M. Kischuk spoke against this as the reference in the handbook to carpooling (4.2.1) would need to be deleted.

Amendment proposed by E. Leong; seconded by M. Foxcroft, changing the motion to amend 4.2.1 to remove reference to carpooling for travel to executive meetings.

Amendment and motion Carried.
10. Regionals

M. Kischuk reported that the meetings have not been set yet. C. Moir is doing that – one in Calgary and one in Edmonton.

E. Leong brought up a meeting with NACE (National Association of Corrosion Engineers). They want to provide free summer workshops for teachers. Question is how to get information to teachers. Discussion brought out the fact that they are an American group but the info has been ‘Canadianized’ and has curricular links at various levels. M. Kischuk suggested the info go first to the President, then, through him, to the webmaster and the editor of the Newsletter.

11. ATASC Survey results committee – one is needed. M. Kischuk suggested people who are close geographically could meet, discuss, and report. So far R. Toews and M. Foxcroft have volunteered.

12. Posting links on the website. W. Strauss (in absentia) seeks clarification on what should be allowed. D. Oppelt will investigate protocol.

13. Lab Techs – D. Oppelt reported that they will have a table at conference 2005, and there is some space on the website for their MSDS database. He has had candid discussions with them to apprise them of ATA concerns.
14. Conference 2005. G. Vas presented a lengthy written report with much general discussion, including:

· the artist whose work is used as a gift will have a table to display his work

· 60 booths this year – Kananaskis only has room for 25

· early bird incentive for registration extended to October 15

· no meals will be reimbursed for exec

· possibilities to ‘dispose of’ old merchandise

· the Harrisons will be there for prize stuff again

15. Council Vests – C. Yoshida presented options. Colour was chosen. Sizes will be selected.

16. Awards – There are 2 nominations for distinguished service and one for outstanding teacher.

17. Lab Safety – There will be newsletter articles. The AB Ed document should be coming soon. Also a session at conference.
18. Regional updates

R. Toews reported that the Calgary Biology group is getting there. Difficulties regarding money, contacts, executive status.

M. Kischuk reminded us that money in regionals is from members and that PD funds raised under the ATA banner are held in trust and accountability is essential. This will be very clearly stated in the upcoming meetings.

E. Leong stated that the money in the Chemistry regional is ‘locked up’ in investments.

19. Beginning Teacher Conference – D. Oppelt and K. Atkinson will man a booth.

20. Display Board – discussion item. Need one. Has been budgeted.

21. Other

· D. Oppelt suggested that ‘extra’ money might be used for project grants or scholarships. M. Kischuk said his list could be taken to a future AGM.

· K. Roscoe gave the name of his recent publication. “scientific Literacy for Canadian Students: Curriculum, Instructu=ion and Assessment” will be on bookshelves soon.

· R. Toews asked about getting pictures on the website (of exec). It will be investigated and done if folks allow.
· Cycle for conferences as discussed. 2007 Edmonton. 2008 Banff is possible. 2009 perhaps the Calgary Hyatt.

Adjourned and went to lunch at 12:45.
